
                                                           December 6, 2018 

 

Town of Eleanor 
P.O. Box 185 
Eleanor, WV  25070 
 
A regular meeting of the town council of the Town of Eleanor was held at 7:30 PM. 
 
                 Present:  Mayor Cam Clendenin 
                                  Recorder Lynda Casto 
                                  Councilman K. Childers 
                                  Councilwoman T. Harmon 
                                  Councilwoman R. Hull 
                                  Councilman J. McLane 
                                  Councilman J. Tolley, Jr. 
 
                Visitors:   See List 
 
The meeting began with The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 
 
The minutes of the previous meeting was approved as presented on a motion by J. McLane, 2nd by T. 
Harmon and carried. 
 
The liability forecast was approved on a motion by J. Tolley, 2nd by K. Childers and carried. 
 
Reports From Standing Committees/ 
The Events Planning Meeting was held Tuesday evening and went well.  Next meeting will be 1/08 at 
5:30 PM. 
The History Committee had no new plans except the 2020 Calendar which will have pictures submitted 
by individuals and judged by the committee for the upcoming calendar.  Watch for upcoming 
announcements on this project. 
 
Sewer & Storm water Board/Next meeting will be 12/11 at 7:00 PM. 
 
Parks/The committee talked with the YMCA about running the pool but agreed it was too costly to do so 
but are willing to work with the YMCA to bring events to the park.   They will look through the 
employees for a manager and report back to council.    Possibly have swim lessons through them this 
year.    Looking at holding a triatholon  here in town.  Some events could be 
Running/Swimming/Kayaking.  Looking at a spring soccer team for spring.  
Also discussed bat boxes to help with mosquitoes in town.    Next meeting will be 1/07 at 6:00 PM. 
 
Streets/The council discussed snow removal and agreed to help North Woods as previously discussed 
on a motion by G. Hull, 2nd by T. Harmon and carried with (1) abstain (J. Tolley)   A $2500.00 check will 
be made to the HOA. 
The committee agreed that the streets and sidewalks should be sealed to help prevent further damage 
in the future. Next meeting will be 12/11 at 6:00 PM. 



 
Police/The committee discussed the recap sheet.  A short meeting this month.  The next meeting which 
would be 12/31 will be moved and announced. 
 
Report From Officers of the Town/ 
Mayor C. Clendenin announced that he and Lynda had met with Dee Price, an attorney, and she agreed 
To look at the fire cracker ordinance and the employee guidelines at the cost of $200.00 per hour and 
could do so in spending 3 hours on this work.  Council agreed to have her do this. 
The council discussed maintenance work that was needed throughout town. 
 
Action Upon Petitions/  -0- 
 
Enactment of Ordinance/ -0- 
 
Filling Vacancies in positions of Officers and Employees/ -0- 
 
Miscellaneous and Unfinished Business/ 
The Fair Board no longer needs room for next weeks meeting. 
EVFD Christmas Dinner, Dec. 15th, Room C, fee waived on a motion by T. Harmon, 2nd by J. McLane & 
carried. 
North Woods Special meeting was requested for room B, fee waived on Dec. 17th and was denied 
because the last meeting was with fee waived and was told then they would have to rent the room from 
now on if needed.   
Council that we would contact Valley Gardens the back yard maintenance that is needed. 
Also discussed the gutter guards needed  to keep from ruining the landscaping this winter. 
The mayor discussed having a work order web page beginning January 2019 and report back on it to set 
priorities.   
 
All business being complete the meeting adjourned at 8:19 PM. 
 
 
____________________________                                                            ________________________ 
Mayor                                                                                                               Recorder 
 
 
 
 


